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Martin Luther posted his ñNinety-Five Thesesò in 

Wittenberg on Oct. 31, 1517, and the resulting 
debate about Christian teaching and practice led to 
changes that have shaped the course of Western 
Christianity for almost 500 years. At the heart of 
these wide-reaching changes was a deep conviction 
that Godôs mercy or grace in Jesus is given freely to 
all. When Luther and others learned to trust Godôs 
mercy with ña living, daring confidence,ò they 
discovered in that faith the freedom to give 
themselves generously, lovingly in all of lifeôs 
undertakings with everyone they met. 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 



FROM THE PRESIDENT 
 
Hello Women of the ELCA! 
 What a joyous summer this has been! Busy, but exciting in many ways.  Did you know that 

the ELCA has a stavkirke (a replica of an eleventh century Norwegian stave church), in Rapid City, 
South Dakota? [There is also one on Washington Island at the tip of Door County, WI, belonging to 
Trinity Lutheran ELCA-(editor)]. With my pastor-husband and another “pastoral” couple, we spent 
a week in June doing vespers there every evening, playing tourist all day, and living in the 2-
bedroom cabin provided on the park-like grounds.  After trips to Tennessee and Wyoming to visit 
relatives, it was time to get ready for the Triennial.  You’ll see lots more about that in this issue.  We had a 
quick SWO Board Meeting in July after the Triennial to finish planning the Leadership Training Day for 
September 16th.  Then in August I was able to get to all of your summer retreats.  Someone usually doubles up 
on the dates, but not this time!   I like that you have fun at these things! 

 As promised at your retreats, you will find two articles about the Triennial – one lists the ‘numbers’ 
from the Triennial, the other gives a recap of Memorials and Resolutions we passed at the business meeting 
prior to the Gathering, as well as what we have begun doing to support them here in NW Wisconsin.  Speaking 
of the Triennial, you might want to pre-register now for 2020 in Phoenix, while you can still get the discounted 
price prior to December 31, 2017, it is always much less than the cost later on.  At this time, you can do so for 
$265 plus a $5 processing fee by going on-line: http://www.welcatg.org/pre-register-for-2020.  Have a 
grandkid help you if this doesn’t make sense! 

In this issue look for a facsimile of the “Fierce Freedom” brochure that lists the warning 
signs for trafficking.  Make copies of that and use however you can.  It was suggested at one of 
our retreats that every woman should put the 1-888-373-7888 hotline number into their phone’s 
contact list so you can access it quickly if you see something suspicious.   We were told there 

aren’t repercussions if something is wrongly reported, so don’t be afraid to make the call.  
 One of the items Pastor Greg Kaufmann talked about at our July Board Meeting was Lay School and the 

Continuing Ed program for the 2017-18 year.  For those of you who are eligible (graduates of the basic Lay 
School of Ministry program), you can participate in the first lay school of the U.S. to study the Doctrine of 
Discovery and the horrible effects that document has had on the Native people of our country.   Both 
knowledgeable speakers and tribal elders are included in the programming.   

Because the Women of the ELCA voted to support the ELCA’s repudiation of that doctrine, we are 
obligated to ‘put our money where our mouth is!’  One of the ways we have chosen to do that is to promote 
Lay School participation this year.   The cost is $475 for the year 
with a $100 deposit required upon registration.  It always 
meets on a Friday evening and Saturday morning (the 2nd 
Saturday of the month) at Our Saviour’s in Chippewa Falls.  
Meals are prepared for Friday evening, Saturday breakfast and noon lunch for a nominal cost; housing is 
provided free by local residents in their homes, but you do need to sign up for those features.  SWO has 
scholarships of $100 available for seven women – the forms will be available at Lay School the first night.  You 
can access more information on-line at www.layschoolofministry.org or call either John Kurschner 715-924-
3367 or Pastor Greg Kaufmann 715-579-1556.   

The churchwide office in Chicago has outdone themselves in getting the Thankoffering 
Service ready in record time this year.  It will be included in the fall issue of Interchange, but it is 
down-loadable from their website as we speak.  You will see some resemblance to Triennial 
worship this time around. 

Our Vice President Dawn Olson dawndoug41@yahoo.com is putting together the Nominating 
Committee to select a new SWO President and Treasurer at our convention next April.  The reps from St. Croix 
Valley, Lake Superior, and Chippewa Valley Conferences have used up their time and must go off the board 

http://www.welcatg.org/pre-register-for-2020
http://www.layschoolofministry.org/
mailto:dawndoug41@yahoo.com


also.  She needs one person from each conference to help out with this process.  Be prepared to say, “Yes,” if 
you are asked to serve! 

Phyllis Beastrom, Audrey Severson, Barb Garling, Marlene Thurs and yours truly make up the 
convention committee for April 21, 2018 at Bethany Lutheran in Rice Lake.  We have started lining up speakers 
and workshops, but your input is always welcome.  Contact information for three of us is on one of the last 
pages of this Northwester, so just call! 

Looking forward to hearing from YOU! 
       Sue Saarem, SWO President 715-268-5586 

 

FROM THE VICE PRESIDENT 
  

ñBehold, I make all things newò (Revelation 21:5) 

 

     As we carry the Triennial theme, 

ñAll Anew,ò into the fall, I'm reminded 

of the newness of this autumn season.  

When I was a child I loved to go up to 

my room where I had my newly purchased school 

supplies ready for the school year.  I would open the 

pencil box and sniff the odors of 

new pencils, crayons and erasers.  

It was such a good smell. 

     Soon I will begin volunteering in the 

elementary school where I will be introduced to a 

new classroom of wiggly, smiling first graders 

whom I will grow to love these next nine months.  

This September we are beginning a new Gather 

Bible study series.  Many of us are looking forward 

to the study of the Apostle's Creed which will be a 

refreshment of our confirmation years. 

 Yes, we need new things in our lives to refresh 

us.  In the midst of natural disasters, reports of 

violent deaths, diagnosis of cancer, death of a loved 

one, we look forward to something new to give us 

satisfaction and hopeða new baby in the family, a 

new love, a new car or set of dishes, a vacation to 

some place we've never been.  Even beyond that 

which is of this world, we look to God's promise of 

making ñall things new.ò  It's a promise that gives 

comfort today and hope for our future in this life 

and the next. 

ñBehold, I am doing a new thing; now it 

springs forth, do you perceive it?  I will make a way 

in the wilderness and rivers in the desertò (Isaiah 

43:19) 

Dawn Olson, Vice President 

 

 
 

 

FIERCE FREEDOM 
KNOW THE WARNING SIGNS: 
 

Signs a person you know could be a victim of  
human trafficking:  

Has a boyfriend/girlfriend significantly older  
than him/her  

Suddenly has more expensive clothing or 
jewelry  

Has a tattoo with either a barcode or someone  
elseôs name  

Sudden change in group of friends  
Disappears for a few days with no explanation  
Not in control of personal documents or ID  
Becomes depressed, withdrawn or combative  
with family  
 

 
 
 
Not allowed to speak wi thout a third -party 

present  
Poor physical health  
Not free to come and go as they wish  
House has a strange or abandoned look such 

as curtains continually shut  
 

If you suspect someone is a victim of 
trafficking,  

Please call your local law enforcement at 911 
 OR the National Human Trafficking hotline at  
 

1-888-373-7888

 

http://humanexperimentation.wikispaces.com/What+effects+did+Nazi+human+Medical+Experiments+had+on+the+Jewish+people+during+World+War+2
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-sa/3.0/
https://tokillamockingbird2010.wikispaces.com/ssmonkeys
https://tokillamockingbird2010.wikispaces.com/ssmonkeys
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-sa/3.0/
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-sa/3.0/


STEWARDSHIP 
 

Fall is in the air. It will be here before we know it. Summer will be a thing of the past. Many 
churches are gearing up to launch their stewardship program for another year. This may be done in a 

variety of ways. It may mean one on one visits to members or it may be a series of temple talks during worship 
services. Fall is also the start- up of many groups again for another year.  

Over the past many years, I have had the opportunity to serve on the Stewardship Committees for several 
churches. I have had the one on one conversation in member’s homes on stewardship. For many people, this 
can be a very uncomfortable conversation to say the least. You see many people think of only one thing when 
you start talking stewardship and that word is MONEY. They feel that they are being asked to increase their 
giving and for whatever reason they know they are not going to be able to do that.  

The truth is that stewardship in our lives involves more than money. It involves our 
time and our talents, also gifts from God. Maybe we can’t increase our monetary giving, but 
we may be able to increase our amount of time or the sharing of our talents. I always tried 
to point this out to people I was visiting and assured them that these items of time and 
talent were just as important as any check one would write.  

There are many opportunities in our units and in our congregations to look at these opportunities and 
determine how we are doing with our stewardship of our time and our talents. Fall is coming. Let’s each of us 
look at our stewardship lives and consider how we can be better stewards of our time and our talents.  

Emilie Horken 
St. Croix Valley Conference SWO Representative 

 
 

FROM THE TREASURER 
 

 As we get back into the fall routine, we know many Conferences have new officers.   If you are a 
new Treasurer, plan to attend our synod training on September 17 for officers on the conference level and 
any local unitôs officers that wish to attend.  We will try to answer all your questions.  If you cannot attend, 
please go to our web site: nwswiswo.org  for the Treasurerôs Schedule and Offering 
Forms A that you send to me with your offerings and Form B that is sent to Churchwide 
office. 

 At our last board meeting, we discussed putting our Mission Investment Fund 
savings to work for our ministry projects.   We voted to leave about $1,000 in the 
Investment Fund and withdraw $4,671.  Of that amount, we will give $2,671 to 
churchwide W/ELCA, $1,000 to the Synod óBold Generosity Campaignô, and the balance 
of $1,000 to the ELCA Fund for Leaders.   

 One-half of your regular offerings sent to me from your units are very important to keep our SWO 
ministry continuing.  One-half of this amount goes to the churchwide W/ELCA office.  As of 
the end of August, we have sent $4,058 which equals 1/2 of your offerings.  Conference 
offerings sent to the Synod Womenôs treasurer are sent on to the churchwide office also.  As 
of the middle of August, we have received $2,731 from spring events and from three of the 
conferences fall retreats.   

 Synod Women also provides up to 7 - $100 scholarships for women to attend the 
Lay School of Ministry that will soon begin for the fall.  Applications will be available at the Lay School 
meetings for you to pick up and submit to the Lay School coordinator.  

 The Thankoffering service for 2017-18 is available on the W/ELCA website under stewardship. It 
will also be mailed inside the ñInterchange Newsletterò from W/ELCA. 

 
Fall Blessings,  
Audrey Severson 
N6059 530th Street, Ellsworth, WI  54011 
nwswotreas@gmail.com 

This 

http://nwswiswo.org/
mailto:nwswotreas@gmail.com
http://www.flickr.com/photos/jnshaumeyer/5389032557/
http://www.flickr.com/photos/jnshaumeyer/5389032557/
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc-sa/2.0/
https://youngmclayton.wordpress.com/tag/black-churches/
https://youngmclayton.wordpress.com/tag/black-churches/
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nd/3.0/
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nd/3.0/


TRIENNIAL NEWS 

 
 

   The board for the 2017-2020 triennium was elected at 
the Tenth Triennial Convention held July 11-13, 2017, in 
Minneapolis, Minn.  
[L to R] Lisa Plorin of Upham, N.D, 
is serving a three-year term as executive board 
president.  
Other board officers include:  
Becky Shurson, vice president, Eugene, Oregon;  
Freddie Jordan, secretary, Columbus, Ohio, and  
Anna Sarver, treasurer, Greensburg, Penn. 

 
 

MEMORIALS AND RESOLUTIONS from the 

10th TRIENNIAL CONFERENCE (Business Meeting) ς JULY 10-13, 2017 
 

 The business meeting of the Women of the ELCA was held for three days prior to the national Triennial 
Gathering.  Each Synod had polled their membership to count how many women’s units were active to 
determine the number of voting members allotted via the national formula of 1 voting member (delegate) per 
25 active units.  Our NW Wisconsin Synod sent 7 voting members elected at our most recent Synod W/ELCA 
Convention (April 2016) who were led by our Synod’s Women’s Organization President. 

 New national officers elected at the Triennial included Freddie Jordan from Ohio as Secretary and Anna 
Sarver from Pennsylvania as Treasurer.  Ecclesiastical ballots elected Lisa Plorin from North Dakota as 
President and Becky Shurson from the Pacifica Synod as Vice President.  Seventeen Executive Board members 
from around the country were elected in the usual way, about half being “newbies” and half on a second term 
for that board.  With electronic voting devices in use, the process went fairly smooth. 

 Because approving the budget could be a lengthy and controversial issue, a separate Q and A session 
was held in the evening to review it in a more detailed manner.  This certainly eased the voting process the 
next day.  It also made us realize the financial issues facing our entire organization.  Your SWO Board decided 
to do our part by sending an extra offering of $2671 to churchwide to “use as needed” rather than leaving it 
dormant in a savings account.    

 The Memorials (resolutions previously passed at Synod Conventions) and Resolutions (submitted for 
the first time with approval of the Memorials Committee) were a little more complicated.  The Memorials 
started out “en bloc”, meaning they would all be voted upon together as one package with no discussion; 
however, some of them were requested to be removed to be voted upon individually in which case discussion 
and amendments were allowed.  This report deals with each one individually without regard as to how 
approval was obtained.   If our SWO has begun action on an item, that information is included in parenthesis. 

(1.) The ELCA repudiated the Doctrine of Discovery at the Churchwide Assembly in August 2016, and the 
women were asked to affirm that decision, educate themselves about the document and its negative impact 
and consequences for the Native people in North America, as well as make changes in the future which 
include things like repentance and reconciliation, eliminating use of that program’s rhetoric in our programs, 
and practice accompaniment with Native peoples.  Passed.  [Our NW Wisconsin School of Lay Ministry’s 
Continuing Education will be dealing with this topic during the entire 2017-2018 school year through 
knowledgeable speakers as well as listening sessions with tribal elders.  As a SWO Board, we decided to help 
publicize our Lay School.  Look for further information in Sue Saarem’s article “From the President.”] 



(2.) Two Memorials dealing with the training of Racial Justice Advocates and Educators were combined 
and sent to the Executive Board for further study because of budget concerns. 

(3.) The Michigan Synod has requested help for the people of Flint MI and their lack of useable water for 
household use and drinking.  This passed with a mandatory reporting provision.  [In discussing this at our July 
SWO Board Meeting, we discovered many Wisconsin wells are also chemically contaminated and unfit for 
human use.  A couple of names have surfaced for possible presentations at our Convention in April.  It was 
also suggested that we provide information about water-testing kits and perhaps the kits could be 
incorporated into an exhibit booth.] 

(4.) Because many Synods are having difficulty filling positions on their SWO boards, the Montana Synod 
was hoping more than one person from a single church could serve on their board at the same time, also 
making travel easier and more economical. The Memorials Committee asked the voting members to reject this 
plea, which we did. 

(5.) Because of the long-lasting effects of trauma to children, the NE Iowa Synod submitted a resolution 
asking the United States to ratify the United Nations agreement condemning all forms of corporal punishment 
of children.  We are the only UN member state that has not done so.  This passed with a reporting provision 
attached.  [It looks like we might provide letter-writing opportunities at an exhibit booth at our convention in 
April.  The committee would appreciate the services of someone who is good at drafting this type of letter to 
senators and congressmen.  PLEASE - talk to Sue Saarem!] 

(6.) This Memorial was the one we passed at our NW Wisconsin April 2016 convention about helping the 
victims of domestic violence.  It passed as amended to say that women’s groups (church units) could CHOOSE 
something from the list rather than being expected to do EVERYTHING which includes actions such as 
educating ourselves about this topic, posting hotline numbers in church restrooms for easy accessibility, 
assisting agencies and shelters who work with victims, and making our ELCA churches a safe place for victims 
when possible.  The SWO Presidents are obligated to report what actions were taken when attending the 
February 2019 Conference of Presidents.  [Your SWO Board hasn’t come to any conclusions on our next step.  
It has been suggested that we come up with a “kit” for every church that contains reproducible hotline 
numbers for posting as well as a list of other possible actions.  Let our President Sue Saarem know if you have 
any interest in working on a task force for putting together something like that.]  

(7.) The NW Minnesota Synod women are aligned with India and have much concern for the Bible women 
there who are trained pastors but receive only a $27 a month stipend for leading Bible studies and doing other 
pastoral work.  We are being asked to pray for them as well as provide monetary support.  No reporting 
provision included. 

The following were offered as Resolutions: 
2017.01 Because the sex trafficking in conjunction with a Super Bowl is of horrific proportions and also 

noting that the next one is in Minneapolis, we have been asked to consistently pray from January 11 (Human 
Trafficking Awareness Day) through the February 4th (Super Bowl Sunday).  We are further asked to educate 
ourselves about this problem, set up task forces, use the “Cherish All Children method of PRAY – EDUCATE – 
CONNECT – ACT, and support agencies like LSS who are working on the problem.  This passed and requires 
reporting.  [One of the SWO Board Members showed us a brochure found at a restaurant listing possible ways 
to recognize trafficking.  Originally published by “Fierce Freedom” out of Eau Claire, it is reproduced in this 
Northwester and you are welcome to make copies for your use as an individual or for your church.  Those of 
you who are pray-ers, please do so!! 

2017.02 combined two resolutions that dealt with “going greener” at the 2020 Triennial in 
Phoenix by bringing laptops or I-pads as well as refillable water cups.  This also passed. [Visit 
welca.org/shop to purchase an ‘All Anew’ Tumbler]  

 

2017.03 asked us to support the ELCA Fund for Leaders which provides loans to those going into the 
ministry.  Also, we should encourage individuals to pursue this vocation, pray for them, and continue the 
funding.  It passed.  [Your SWO Board voted at our July meeting to send $1,000 to the Fund for Leaders.] 

 



2017.04 dealt with carbon dioxide emissions that are harmful to the environment and asking us to pursue 
healthier ways such as solar power to better care for God’s creation.  This passed with no reporting provision. 

2017.05 was a huge Resolution thanking all those who contributed time, talent and treasures to make the 
10th Triennial a successful undertaking.  It passed at 100% of those voting.  
 

 

*****  *****  *****  *****   
 

NUMBERS FROM THE 10th TRIENNIAL GATHERING of WOMEN OF THE ELCA  

MINNEAPOLIS MN CONVENTION CENTER -- JULY 13-16, 2017 
  

Almost 3,400 women participated, 1,300 of those being first-timers; our NW Wisconsin Synod contingent was the 3rd 
largest (130+) behind the SE Minnesota and SW Minnesota Synods.  

The Thursday evening Thankoffering service offering totaled $49, 094, ($37,553 from local units & 
$10,539 from opening worship). 

Three Plenary sessions with world-famous speakers like Nobel Prize winner Leymah 
Gbowee (She toppled a corrupt dictator in Liberia by uniting the countryôs women of all faiths in 
prayer) were held in the main hall that boasted 5 huge viewing screens. 

Other activities included 2 movie previews, 14 workshops, 12 activity areas in the Exhibit 
Hall, over 75 vendors in the Ra-ah Village. There were multiple servant events such as tying quilts and 
putting together kits with the more than 27,000 items donated that will be incorporated into the school, personal hygiene, 
baby, and quilt kits which are sent world-wide by Lutheran World Relief 
404 women participated in the 5K ñRun, Walk and Roll,ò gathering $19,116 for 

seed grants for the W/ELCA ministry  ñRaising Healthy Women and Girlsò 
Over $19,000 in gift cards were turned in for several shelters and womenôs 

ministries in the Twin Cities area, and more than 27,000 items of hygiene products, 
clothing, quilt kits, and Days for Girls kits. 

5,850 hand-held prayer labyrinths were made (quilted, crocheted, or knit), donated and distributed to 
participants; the extras were distr9buted to various ministries in the Twin Cities. 

The 65-voice National Lutheran Choir gave a concert accompanied by the 5,700 pipes on the Central 
Lutheran organ played fabulously by their director; the churchôs huge carillon (bells) tolled as concert-

goers left the building in awe.  
The closing worship offering of nearly $64,000 is to be split between ñCherish All Children,ò an ELCA ministry based in 

Minneapolis that works to make churches safe for children as well as works against human trafficking, (25%); solar panels 
for the hospital in Liberia (PV for Phoebe) initiated by the women in the NE Minnesota Synod at the 9th Triennial, (25%); 
and the Women of the ELCA, (50%). 

  Closing worship included a 300-voice choir and professional Christian jazz band,  
and 81 units of blood donated will benefit 243 people. 

 

 

 

Resurrection renewal, by Gwen Morrissette, Centuria, WI. 

 

The rebirth of tulips each spring and the transformation of butterflies 

always amaze me. These, along with the paper pieced block, all represent 

to me how we who believe will be resurrected and transformed because of 

Jesus' death on the cross. The block looks to me like bursting forth from 

death. 

 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
      
              
 
 
 
 
 

 
     The Minneapolis Triennial has come and gone.  Over 100 
women from the Northwest Wisconsin synod joined over 
3,000 other women from around the world to worship, hear 
speakers, participate in workshops, quilt, put kits together, 
sing, and be inspired.  Over 300 women sang in the choir and 
quite a few of us from “up north” participated in 
that.  Several of us walked in the Run, Walk and Roll for the 
Raising Up Healthy Women and Girls initiative.  
     There was a small quilt contest, black and white plus one, 
which meant the quilter had to make a quilt along the theme 
of “All Anew” using black and white fabric and one other color.  The winner was Gwen Morrison from 
Milltown, from Apple River Conference!  I think one of the highlights for me was listening to the National 
Lutheran Choir at Central Lutheran Church, accompanied by that magnificent pipe organ – wow!  
     It is such a great experience (but I’m never organizing transportation ever again!!!)  The next one is in 
Phoenix.  So, start saving your pennies, nickels, & dollars, get a friend to go and plan on being in there in 2020! 
Blessings, Roberta Bitler 
 
***A special Eleventh Triennial Gathering (2020) pre-registration price of $265 has been extended until 
December 31, 2017. Payment in full is required at the time of pre-registration. Pre-registration is not 
refundable, but is fully transferable and can only be used for the Eleventh Triennial Gathering, which will be 

held July 16-19, 2020, in Phoenix, Ariz.  http://www.welcatg.org/pre-register-for-2020.***   
 
 

http://www.welcatg.org/pre-register-for-2020


The most enduring symbol of the Lutheran Reformation is the seal that Martin 
Luther himself designed to represent his theology.  By the early 1520s, this seal 
begins to appear on the title page of Luther’s works. 

     Here is how Luther himself explained its meaning: 
First, there is a black cross in a heart that remains its natural color.  This is 

to remind me that it is faith in the Crucified One that saves us.  Anyone who 
believes from the heart will be justified (Romans 10:10).  It is a black cross, which 

mortifies ŀƴŘ ŎŀǳǎŜǎ ǇŀƛƴΣ ōǳǘ ƛǘ ƭŜŀǾŜǎ ǘƘŜ ƘŜŀǊǘ ƛǘǎ ƴŀǘǳǊŀƭ ŎƻƭƻǊΦ  Lǘ ŘƻŜǎƴΩǘ ŘŜǎǘǊƻȅ ƴŀǘǳǊŜΣ 
that is to say, it does not kill us but keeps us alive, for the just shall live by faith in the Crucified 
One (Romans 1:17).   

The heart should stand in the middle of a white rose.  This is to show that faith gives joy, 
comfort and peaceτit puts the believer into a white, joyous rose.  Faith does not give peace 
and joy like the like the world give (John 14:27).  This is why the rose must be white, not red.  
White is the color is the spirits and angels (cf. Matthew 28:3, John 20:12).   

This rose should stand in a sky-blue field, symbolizing that a joyful spirit and faith is the 
beginning of heavenly, future joy, which begins now, but is grasped in hope, not yet fully 
revealed.  Around the field of blue is a golden ring to symbolize that blessedness in heaven lasts 
forever and has no end.  Heavenly blessedness is exquisite, beyond all joy and better than any 
possessions, just as gold is the most valuable and precious metal. This is my compendium 
theologiae [summary of theology]. I have wanted to show it to you in good friendship, hoping 
for your appreciation. May Christ, our beloved Lord, be with your spirit until the life hereafter. 
Amen.  [From: Letter from Martin Luther to Lazarus Spengler, July 8, 1530 (WA BR 5:445); tr, P.T. McCain} 

  

The above version was first used in Luther’s writings in the 1520 for the first 
time, and was in black and white with Luther’s initials.   
A colorized rendition of the seal began appearing as printers 
began to include color images in Luther’s works.  Each one 
was laboriously painted by hand.  One thing he did not 
describe was the color of the leaves coming out of the white 
rose, they were colored a dark green. 
Over time, the seal changes to the one we use now.    
 

 

     Did you know that one of Lutherôs chief contributions to German society in the 16th century was his 

consistent concern for the poor.  He refused to glorify self-chosen poverty and thought it was a citizenôs duty to 

help those who were living in poverty, especially through the establishment of the ñCommunity Chestò.  In 

Wittenberg, the local ñCommunity Chestò, which received money from individual contributions and other 

sources, provided welfare for the poor, zero-interest loans to get impoverished artisans back on their feet, and 

funds for teachers, church workers and even a physician to care for those unable to afford medical care.   

 

     None of Lutherôs hymns were based upon barroom songs (but rather upon the ñbar formò of A-B, A-B, C-B 

[ñA Mighty Fortressô]) but came instead from a variety of sources, including medieval chants and hymns 

(ñLord, Keep Us Steadfastò); ballad forms and other folk tunes (ñDear Christiansò and ñFrom Heaven 

Aboveòò); ancient Latin poetry and the Psalms (ñSavoir of the Nationsò and ñOut of the Depthsò). 

 

Luther was not a monk but a friar.  Friars (Dominicans, Franciscans, and Augustinians) lived in community in 

cities and often had responsibilities s university professors of theology or preachers.  Monks often lived in 

isolated areas and focused their lives on work and prayer. 

 

The pulpit where Luther preached his last sermon(in Eisleben) is now in Wittenbergôs Luther House. 



    2017 CALENDAR OF EVENTS  
 

      
  

2017     
 
 
 
OCTOBER 

- 2-3 – SOUL SUPPORT for all church office workers, led by Gail & Liz of the Synod Office.  If you are in that position, give 
Liz your personal email so she can include you in the information being sent out.  715-859-6810  lbartsch@nwswi.org 

- 11 – Dairyland Conference, Drammen Lutheran, Mondovi 
-     14 – Heart of the North Conference, Leader Training, Trinity Lutheran, Rice Lake 
-     21 – Apple River Conference, Leader Training, place change! ς West Immanuel, Osceola  
-     28 – Chequamegon Conference Fall Retreat, Faith Lutheran, Marshfield 

 
 
NOVEMBER 

- 4 – SWO Board Meeting with all Conference Coordinators, location TBA, (hopefully in Colfax area) 
 
 

2018 
 

  

MARCH 
- 10 – “Walking Together” at the Davies Center, UW-Eau Claire 

 
APRIL 

- 20 – SWO Convention Business Meeting (evening), Bethany Lutheran, Rice Lake 
- 21 – SWO Women of the ELCA Convention, Bethany Lutheran, Rice Lake, for ALL women of NWWI Synod 
- 29 – NW WI Synod Assembly, Trinity Lutheran, Eau Claire 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
         
 
 

    JOY  

    

                   òJesus, Others, Selfó 
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NORTHWEST SYNOD OF WISCONSIN 
 

SYNOD WOMENôS ORGANIZATION     2016-2018 BOARD MEMBER S

PRESIDENT 
Susan Saarem (ñSueò) 

1315B 120th Ave 

Amery WI 54001-4800 

715-268-5586 

Balsam Lutheran, Amery 

pmssaarem@yahoo.com 
 

VICE PRESIDENT  
Dawn Olson 

W8712 Fox Rd 

Spooner WI 54801-7145 

715-635-4610 

Trinity Lutheran, Spooner 

dawndoug41@yahoo.com 
 

SECRETARY 
Connie Anderson 

W11553 Co Rd J 

Stockholm WI 54769-5503 

H ï 715-448-2029     C ï 715-495-4768 

Sabylund Lutheran, Stockholm  

conniea111@gmail.com 

 

TREASURER 
Audrey Severson 

N6059 ï 530th St 

Ellsworth WI 54011-5107 

715-273-5019 

Our Saviorôs Lutheran, Beldenville 

apseverson@gmail.com 

 

LAKE SUPERIOR CONF #1 ï BD MEMBER 

Mary Jane Sedin-Justice    

9891 E Middle River Rd 

Poplar WI 54864-9105    

H - 715-364-2502     C - 715-815-0235 

Peace Lutheran, Poplar 

peacepoplar@gmail.com 

 

APPLE RIVER  CONF #2 ï BOARD MEMBER 
Gloria M. Rolstad-Discipleship 

2178 ï 120th St 

Milltown WI 54858-2818 

H - 715-857-1954     C ï 715-554-1129 

Bone Lake Lutheran, Luck 

grolstad@msn.com 

 

HEART OF THE NO . CONF #3 ï BD MEMBER 
Barbara Garling-Discipleship 

1745 ï 6 ½ St 

Almena WI 54805-9388     

715-357-3700 

Augustana Lutheran, Cumberland 

     dubar342@gmail.com 

        

   ST CROIX VALLEY  CONF #4 ï BD MEMBER 
Emilie Horken-Stewardship 

N6399 ï 1317th St 

Prescott WI 54021-7002 
H - 715-262-4728     C ï 715-338-8486  

Joy Lutheran, Prescott 

CHIPPEWA VALLEY  CONF #5 ï BD MEMBER 

Phyllis Grohn-Justice 

3101 Garner St 

Eau Claire WI 54701-7678 

715-836-7055 

Trinity Lutheran, Eau Claire 

(no email) 

 

CHEQUAMEGON CONF #6 ï BD MEMBER 

Carol Lekies-Stewardship 

W8743 Co Hwy M 

Medford WI 54451-8539 

H - 715-785-7362     C ï 715-965-9108 

Our Saviourôs Lutheran, Medford 

carol_lekies@yahoo.com 

 

DAIRYLAND  CONF #7 ï BOARD MEMBER 
Jane Brown-Discipleship 

N51722 Condensery Rd 

Osseo WI 54758-9745 

H ï 715-597-3062     C ï 715-533-3295 

Kings Valley Lutheran, Osseo 

janebrown40@centurylink.net 

 

NORTHWESTER EDITOR  
Eleanor Johnson 

W5370 Century Rd 

Greenwood WI 54437-8308 

715-267-6146 

Our Saviorôs Lutheran, Greenwood 

hdjejohnson@tds.net 

 

BISHOPôS REPRESENTATIVE ï W/ELCA LIAISON Synod 

Resource Center Director 

Rev. Greg Kaufmann 

gkaufmann@nwswi.org   715-579-1556 
gkaufmann@synodresourcecenter.org  

Located at 202 W Grand Avenue, Eau Claire, WI 54702-0965 

www.synodresourcecenter.org  715-559-3445 Fax: 715-833-1156 

Bonnie Weber, Asst. Director ï bweber@synodresourcecenter.org 

 
         W/ELCA RACIAL JUSTICE ADVOCACY EDUCATORS 
Diane Kaufmann 5207 - 70th St, Chippewa Falls, WI  54729-5742        
715.579.1731 (cell) 
dikaufmann@yahoo.com   &     webmaster@nwswiswo.org 
WEBSITE:  www.nwswiswo.org    
Marcia Lindseth, 135 Hill Ridge Ct, Prescott WI  54021-1324 

715.262.3498 (H) 651.278.8460 (cell)   mlindseth@centurytel.net 
Gail Lando, 22691 Akermark Road, Grantsburg, WI  54840-8017 

715.689.2437   gailk@grantsburgtelcom.net 

  NEW CONTACT !                                          

Mary Beth Meierotto, 90555 Old County Highway K, Bayfield, WI  

54814-4756   ph. 715.779.3257-(home) 715.209.0900 (cell)  
marymeierotto@gmail.com 

Angie Kutney, 1426 180th Street, St Croix Falls, WI 54024-7530 

715.222.7915    angkutney@gmail.com  

 

NW SYNOD of WISCONSIN   

944  24 ¼ Street ï Suite 2 

Chetek, WI  54726-7942    ph.715-859-6810 

nwswiswo.org 

em.horken@gmail.com 
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NEWSLETTER INFORMATION  

The Northwester is published four times a year by the Northwest Synod of Wisconsin Womenôs 

Organization.   Local units are encouraged to subscribe for all of their officers, including the president 

and your pastor.  

Subscriptions to the newsletter are $8.00_per year.   The due date of your subscription appears 

on the address label.  Reminders are not sent, so please watch your label for your expiration date and 

renew.   

  

Address changes and questions concerning subscriptions should be addressed to Eleanor Johnson, 

Editor, at the address below. [Or email at hdjebjohnson@tds.net.  If you are emailing, please include 

Northwester or W/ELCA or subscriptions in the subject line].  This newsletter may be photocopied.  

 

DEADLINE  for next issue of The NORTHWESTER is December 1, 2017  

 

 

 

 

 

# ---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 

Enclosed is payment of $8.00  payable to: 

WOMEN OF THE ELCA, Northwest Synod (SWO) 
  

Name____________________________________________________________________________________   

  

  

New _________ Renewal _________  

  

  

Street____________________________________________________________________________________  

  

  

City_______________________________________ State ___________ Zip +4    ______________________  

  

  

Home Telephone____________________________________  

  

  

Church__________________________________________Conference________________________________  

  

  

(Email)___________________________________________________________________________  
  
 

Mail to: Eleanor B. Johnson, W5370 Century Road, Greenwood, WI   54437-8308   

hdjebjohnson@tds.net 
  

 

   


